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        Oxford University Club Hurriers (OUCH)

Formerly the Mansfield Road Runners

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2011
MINUTES
The meeting was held on 17th November 2011 at 8.50 pm in the Oxford University Club bar.
Present:


Victoria (Chair)

Melissa





Anu



Paul2




Ben 



Phelim
Emily



Simon





Evelyn



Stuart



Jolyon



Richard 
Julie



JulieR (Secretary) 
Madeleine



In attendance: 

Maija
Apologies: 


Alan, Dave, Demelza, Jason, Lizzie
1: Minutes of the AGM held on 2nd December 2010
Concerns were expressed about the attendance list in the minutes of the previous meeting.   It was agreed that the incoming President (see point 5 below) should contact the outgoing Secretary (Dave) for clarification.  







         Action: Jason
The minutes were then approved.

2: President’s Review of the Year
In a change to the expected format, the outgoing President presented her manifesto for 2010/11. The key points were:

· More miles

· More members

· More chips

· Some new things

It was agreed that all these goals have been achieved, with the exception of more miles – and possibly more members.  New things included the Cambridge to Oxford run, the fancy dress Halloween run, and the run with the Hash House Harriers.

The President’s Mug was awarded to Madeleine for her outstanding social event attendance and handicap record, and for competing in the Amsterdam marathon.  Highly commended were Jason (for organising the Cambridge – Oxford run); Stuart (for exceptional attendance despite breaking his ankle); and Anu (for generally reliable work as Information Officer).
3: Statistician’s Report
The Statistician’s report for the year was tabled (see website).  Race miles have fallen and attendance at the Tuesday run is in decline.  Otherwise, all looks positive. 
4: Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer tabled the OUCH Financial Statement for the year ending December 2011 (see website).  The assets held by the club have doubled in value over the year with the acquisition of a £1 coin found in a locker in the men’s changing room.  This will now be held by the Treasurer Elect and will be available for use as a short-term loan on a first-come, first-serve basis.  There have been no major losses and no recorded expenditure so the net value of the club stands at £1.50.  Investment strategies are to be discussed at future meetings. 
It was agreed that the baton does not need to be replaced: it is still fit for purpose and should be retained until it has value as an antique.  For the record, the baton is stored in Victoria’s airing cupboard. 
5: Membership of the New Committee
	Role
	Person Elected
	Proposed
	Seconded
	Voting

	President
	Jason
	Victoria
	Simon
	Unopposed

	Treasurer
	Melissa
	Emily
	Julie
	By 7 / 5

	Secretary
	JulieR
	Paul2
	Victoria
	Unopposed

	Race Awareness Officer
	Emily
	Emily
	Ben
	By 9 / 4

	Webmaster
	Anu
	Jolyon
	Victoria
	Unopposed

	Social Secretary
	Madeleine
	Stuart
	Richard
	By 10 / 2

	Statistician
	Victoria
	Anu
	Phelim
	Unopposed


6: Any Other Business
Phelim proposed a new category of membership - with a subscription rate of half the normal rate - for people living 50 miles away from Oxford: “country membership”.  It was agreed that this should apply to people living outside of Oxfordshire. 

Victoria was congratulated on completing 100 handicaps – and Julie was congratulated on her celebratory cake.  It was agreed that cake should be provided whenever a member reaches the 100 handicap mark.

It was noted that the Risk Assessment and Code of Conduct documents on the website need updating.









         Action: Jason
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